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‘Be courageous, be strong. Let all that you do be done in love’ 1 

Corinthians 16 v 13-14 

We look forward to welcoming you back to school on Tuesday after a well earned Easter break. The last 

week of term was a busy week with two church services and I would like to thank Mrs Lines and 

Reverend Caren for organising these as well as the staff team who support with preparing readings and 

prayers and our dedicated parent volunteers who support the children walking to and from church.  

Reverend Caren not only leads our church services but also leads our Collective Worship every Monday. 

We continue to work closely with Reverend Caren and our Parochial Church Council for the benefit of 

our school, church and village community.  

On the last day of term, the whole school participated in our 'Easter Pause Day'. The day explored the 

theme of 'witnesses' and each class and key stage had the opportunity to consider who had witnessed 

Jesus after his resurrection and what this meant to each of them. The children in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6  

then  explored the Easter story from the perspective from Judas and Peter and how Jesus showed 

forgiveness despite both of their betrayals.  

It was a long day on Tuesday for our staff as they conducted our second parents evening. These 

appointments are always a wonderful time to share how well the children are doing and where we 

expect them to be by the end of the year. I would like to thank the staff for giving their time to ensure 

our parent body feel informed and supported in their children's education. If you have any questions 

following your appointment then please do not hesitate to contact your child's class teacher.  End of 

year reports will be sent out in July and there will be a parents drop in on the last week of the summer 

should you have any questions following the report.  

Year 6 have also been on their residential. They had a truly wonderful time completing a wide range of 

activities such as climbing, sailing, cycling (10 miles!), orienteering in the dark and the high ropes. I 

would like to thank Mrs Lines, Mrs Cartmell and Miss Mead for taking the children away. I would also 

like to thank Mrs Swain and Mrs Francis in the office for their support with this trip. We hope to make 

this an annual tradition and will be writing to our Year 5 parents shortly with details of next year's trip.  



 



Diary Dates 

March 2024 

28th                Last day of spring term 

 

 

April 2024 

1st - 15th       Easter Holidays 

15th                Training day (staff only in school)  

16th                Children back in school 

                      Swimming lessons start 

18th                KS2 Open classrooms 

19th                Maple class Life in Ancient Egypt Day 

 

 

May 2024 

7th                  Year 3 faith tour 

13th - 17th     National SATs Week 

15th                Class photographs 

16th                 Summer Census Day 

20th - 24th     Walk to school week 

22nd               Year 6 Transfer Festival 

23rd                KS2 Church Service AM 

                      EYFS & KS1 Church Service PM 

27th - 31st       Half Term 

 

June 2024 

3rd                   Everyone back in school 



FUNDRAISING UPDATE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have become aware that one class in school is losing connection to the school story of Class Dojo.  

This is a major problem as this is where we inform parents of the majority of what is happening in 

school.  We are hopeful, after working with the Dojo team that this error has now been rectified and all 

parents now have access to both the school story and their child's class.   

Going forward, should you have any problems with access to any areas of Class Dojo or ParentMail, 

please could you inform Mrs Francis in the school office as soon as possible so she can look into 

resolving the problems and getting you back up and running.   

 

 

 



School Meal Charge Increase and Summer Menus 

From April 2024, the cost of a school meal for children in KS2 (Juniper, Maple, Olive and Palm)  will 

increase from £2.41 per meal per child to £2.53 per meal per child.   

This increase is due to an increase from the provider in the price of a school meal.   

This will take affect from our return on Tuesday 16 April 2024 with the increase showing on ParentPay 

on our return. 

We are also pleased to confirm that the lunch menus for the summer term have now arrived and can be 

viewed below.  These should now all be available on ParentPay and will be uploaded to the website 

before the start of the summer term.  If your child has allergies and is on one of the allergy free menus, 

this will have been sent to you via email.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Whole School Swimming 

Information has now been sent out to all parents/carers via Dojo and ParentMail regarding whole school 

swimming lessons starting after the Easter holidays.  Class teachers will inform you which days of the 

week your child will be swimming this year so please keep an eye on your child's Class Dojo page. 

For information on additional swimming lessons outside of the school day, please see the poster below. 

 

 

 



Summer After School Clubs 

We have a variety of clubs available after the Easter holidays as follows: 

Tuesday           

Multi-Sports                 Year 3, 4, 5 & 6                          3.30pm - 4.30pm 
Drama Club                  Whole School                             3.30pm - 4.30pm 

 

Wednesday's      

Multi-Sports                 Reception, Year 1 & Year 2          3.30pm - 4.30pm 
French Clubs                Whole School                                Lunchtime 

 

Thursday's          

Dance Club                  Year 3, 4 & 5                             8.00am - 8.50am 
Football Fun Factory      Year 1, 2 & 3                              3.20pm - 4.20pm 

 

Friday's               

Football Fun Factory        Year 4, 5 & 6                              3.20pm - 4.20pm 
Dance Club                     Year 1 & 2                                  3.30pm - 4.20pm 

To book your child a space in next term's dance club please click on the appropriate link below: 

Thursdays KS2 Breakfast Dance Club 

Friday KS1 After School Dance Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://app.classmanager.com/portal/performing-arts-collective-limited/enrolment/classes/summer-term-ks2-years-3-to-5-dance-club-clifton-all-saints-academy
https://app.classmanager.com/portal/performing-arts-collective-limited/enrolment/classes/summer-term-ks1-years-1-to-2-dance-club-clifton-all-saints-academy


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



School Access Reminder 

We would like to politely remind all parents and carers NOT to access the school internally when either 

dropping off or picking children up from school.  Access to the site for anyone other than children 

attending school is from the main front entrance only, via the office.  This is to ensure we safeguard all 

children on site attending clubs. 

If you send another member of your family or friend to collect your child from school, please pass this 

information on to them so they are aware. 

Ivel Valley Weekly Bulletin 

Please find below a link to this weeks Ivel Valley Bulleting.  This contains various information which you 

may find useful. 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKCBCC/bulletins/3931093 

Vacancies within Education Locally 

 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKCBCC/bulletins/3931093


Information from External Organisations 

 

And Finally... 

 

I hope you have a lovely weekend with your families.  

Miss Byrne 


